Statement by the Spokesperson on the
attack on an Afghan National Defence
Forces base in Balkh Province

Our hearts are again with the Afghan people at this time. The European Union
stands in firm solidarity with the Afghan authorities and our international
allies in the fight against terrorism.

During discussions over the last four days in Beijing with State Councillor,
Yang Jiechi and in New Delhi with Foreign Minister Sushma Swaraj and Minister
of State for External Affairs M.J. Akbar, the High Representative has
emphasised the importance of the engagement of the international community,
and in particular regional actors, in bringing peace to Afghanistan. This is
also a message she will take to Moscow next week for discussions with Foreign
Minister Sergey Lavrov.

Only an inclusive, peaceful resolution of the conflict can bring the
stability and prosperity that Afghan citizens deserve.
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